Friends of Kentucky Camp

1 Mar 1995

Interim Officers

The following members have volunteered to act as interim officers to prepare and submit Articles of Incorporation to the Arizona Corporation Commission.

President: Billee Hoornbeek. Secretary: Mary Ferrell Treasurer: Arnold Franks Site Stewards: Arnold Franks and Tom Gordon.

Liaison for the Nogales Rangers Dist... Lydia Goon

Forest Service Jim McDonald and Mary Ferrell

Fencing Project set for 7 Mar 1995

Arnold Franks has asked the Volunteers to assists on this project and to attend a meeting to be held for all members and non members interested in working at Kentucky Camp. The Nogales Ranger Dist. will be in charge of erecting a fence for the building area and the well. Volunteers can assist in clearing the fence row area and spotting the corner post sites. At this meeting, Arnold will provide a list of future projects and give volunteers a chance to state their preferences for projects. The Forest Service will have moved a trailer on site, will be erecting more signs and will schedule a road repair project.

Many improvements are planned, but they are subject to available funds and volunteer participation. If every member could bring a friend to this meeting, 7 March, it would help to get The Friends of Kentucky Camp off to a good 1995 season.

National Register Nomination

The Forest Service has completed the application for National Register nomination. This is a very complete and professional prepared, 60 page, package. The Forest Service has provided copies to the Site Steward, the Acting President and a working copy for members to review when working on projects.

Historical Building Analysis

The Forest Service financed an Historical Building Analysis in 1990. The study was performed by Don W. Ryden AIA Architects Inc. Phoenix, AZ. The study contains an evaluation of existing conditions, recommended repair actions and estimated labor and material requirements. This study will set the standard for all projects by the Forrest Service and the volunteers. Passport In Time Projects in 1992 and 1994 and several projects by the Forest Service have already been performed using the recommendations of this study.

SEE YOU 7 MARCH 1995 and BRING A FRIEND.